U.S. and Cuban Universities Pledge to Boost Research and Academic Exchanges



Havana, October 12 (RHC)-- New York's Lehman College and Cuba's University of Sancti Spíritus have signed a memorandum of understanding that provides for academic exchanges between the two high studies entities.

Lehman College President José Luis Cruz and the Dean of the University of Sancti Spiritus Nayma Trujillo penned the document, which is valid for a five-year period, and provides also for cooperation in the areas of research, information, student exchange and post-graduate courses.

According to the text, the two universities will work jointly in the design of Summer school activities for both, students and professors.



Radio Habana Cuba